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IMPORTANT DATES TO REMEMBER
PTA MEETING 6:00 PM 1/30/23
BOE MEETING 7:00 PM 2/13/23
CANDY GRAM 2/14/23
PTA FAMILY FUN NIGHT 2/16/23
SCHOOL CLOSED PRESIDENT'S DAY 2/20/23
BOE MEETING 7:00 PM 2/27/23

PRESCHOOL NEWS
Snow Much Fun in Preschool!
Preschool students are learning all about snow. From wonderful Winter math games to frosty art
projects like these winter scenes, our little learners are having a blast this season!

Mrs. Pagano



FIRST GRADE NEWS:



The first graders just finished their Writer's Workshop unit on informational stories. In this unit they
learned that teaching stories not only include alot of information on a topic in the words, but also in
the pictures through labels, captions and zoom- ins. The students celebrated the end of their unit by
sharing their published stories with classmates.They taught each other about many different topics
from dogs to how to play soccer. We are so proud of how they are growing as writers.

Mrs. Knapp

NEWS FROM SECOND GRADE
Second graders have completed their science unit on matter! We have done several experiments to
learn about solids, liquids, and gases, and their properties. Students participated in a balloon-poke
experiment to determine whether a solid, liquid, or gas was inside each balloon. Students also worked
with their peers on another experiment involving soda, pop rocks, and a balloon! The next time you see
a second grader, ask them what happened to the balloon once the pop rocks went into the soda! This
is how we learned about a gas being present! We have also learned how matter can change, with
some changes being reversible such as folding paper, and some irreversible, such as baking a
blueberry muffin! Students saw muffin mix in its solid form, then mixed into a liquid batter, then
discussed how that liquid batter becomes a solid muffin once heated! Lastly, we have learned that
properties of matter are important to understand when choosing an object to use for an intended
purpose. We have discussed this as it relates to plastic, glass, and steel lunch containers. We have also
tested the properties of matter while trying to make a tower out of index cards and test its strength to
hold up a book! Our final experiment of this unit is to test the properties of “mud” to see if it is possible
to make a house with it! We’ve been having a lot of fun learning and experimenting!
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Mrs. Bird

NEWS FROM MRS. SMETANA
January 23-27 is designated in schools across the country as The Great Kindness Challenge. This
week Stillwater students and staff participated in a school spirit week to promote kindness and to
complete the daily kindness challenge. Everyone has been encouraged to perform as many kind acts
at school and home!

Summit Student Leaders have continued to work on implementing our school wide action plan to
promote a positive school climate. Beginning next Monday grades 3-6 will participate in MIX-IT-UP
Mondays. The purpose of MIX-IT-UP Mondays is for students to be more social, make new friends,
foster a sense of community, and promote inclusion. Students will be randomly assigned to lunch
tables. Summit student leaders have created conversation starters to be used at the lunch tables to
get everyone talking and to learn about one another.

Our efforts to build social and emotional competencies in our youth can not happen without the
support of our families and community partners. In honor of The Great Kindness Challenge, below
are Tips for Raising Kind Kids and a Family Checklist attachment.

1. Use the language of kindness. “Would you be kind enough to help your sister with ____?” “Could
you use kinder words to say that?” “Thank you for your kindness.”

2. As a family, practice kindness. Discuss ways to put kindness into action. Discuss ways you can
show kindness in your family, school, neighborhood, and so on.

3. Model kindness in word and deed. Treat children with kindness. Set an example of kindness and
respect by how you treat and talk about other people outside the family. Set an example within
your family by the way grown-ups talk to one another. Set the tone for uncharitable talk about
other people and explain why such talk is not kind or respectful.

4. Insist on kindness and respect in all family interactions. Correct unkind and disrespectful
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behavior. “Can you kindly say that in a more respectful way?” Don’t allow siblings to be unkind,
disrespectful, or rude to one another. Don’t allow children to be disrespectful to you, either in what they
say or how they say it.

1. Teach kindness by giving responsibilities in family life - teach the spirit of helpfulness. Research
demonstrates that children who are expected to be contributing family members develop a
greater concern for others.

(Psychology Today)

GKC- Family Checklist

YEAR BOOK NEWS
ATTENTION 6TH GRADE PARENTS:
It is that time of the year for you to submit your child's baby picture for the yearbook. You may email
the baby photo to meghan.earley@stillwaterschool.net or you may send in a copy and we will scan the
photo and get it back to you! We would like to have them all by the end of January.

Thank You!

Mrs. Earley & Mrs. Riva

YEARBOOK BIOGRAPHY FORM
Attention 6th Grader! Please remember to complete your Yearbook Biography Form that was shared
with you! This, as well as a baby picture (print or digital) will be included in the yearbook. Please reach
out to Mrs. Riva or Mrs. Earley if you have any questions! The baby picture can either be brought to
school and we will scan and return it, or you may email it to either of us:
maureen.riva@stillwaterschool.net meghan.earley@stillwaterschool.net

Mrs. Riva

YEARBOOK ORDERS
Our yearbook sale has begun! What better way to remember the 2022-2023 school year than by
purchasing a yearbook. The cost this year is $24! There are two ways you can order. By using the link
below and ordering online or sending in the money to your child's homeroom teacher! Flyers will be
coming home with students next week as well as order forms if you prefer to send the money into the
school. For ordering or payment questions, please contact Kimberly Williams Administrative Assistant
to the Superintendent at 973-383-6635 or email kimberly.williams@stillwaterschool.net.
Mrs. Earley

https://jostensyearbooks.com/?REF=A09873794
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NOT A SCHOOL SPONSORED EVENT

KRHS Message to Community
All members of the Kittatinny Regional High School Community are invited to attend an open public
meeting regarding the use of Title 1 funding to provide support for at-risk students. The meeting will
take place on Monday, February 13, 2023 from 6:00 PM to 6:30 PM in the high school library.

Kittatinny receives federal funding through ESSA, which it utilizes to provide a host of academic
support and enhancements to its curriculum. As such, we are required to host an informative meeting
to present the public with details regarding the use of this funding. Any questions, please contact Todd
Van Orden, Supervisor of Instruction at 973-383-1800 ext. 1330.
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